Fríday 22nd June 2018 Newsletter 35

"Loving to learn as we build friendship and faith"

Summer term fun!

Thank you to everyone who attended sports' day and the summer fair this week, both events were so well supported! Congratulations to Ennis Hill for winning and a big well done to all pupils for showing passion, determination and perseverance!

School council enjoyed a trip to the market square today to greet Prince Charles and Camilla as they made their way to the Guildhall. Several children shook hands with Camilla! They also enjoyed a hot chocolate in 'Bills' where they received great service and made us feel so welcome – we were grateful for their generosity.

INSET Day

Reminder, Monday 25th June is an INSET day therefore pupils are not expected in school on this day.

A message from the school nurse:

Whether you're heading to the beach, playing in the park, or out in your own garden, it's really important to think about sun protection for the little ones. Exposing your child to too much sun may increase their risk of skin cancer later in life, and sunburn can also cause considerable pain and discomfort in the short term. That's why babies and children need to have their skin protected between March and October in the UK.

- 1. Stay in the shade when possible Stay out of the sun between 11am and 3pm. Use a parasol or play tent. Cover up with long sleeves and loose clothing.
- 2. Use a good sunscreen Apply sun cream to all exposed skin 30 minutes before heading out. Use plenty and don't forget shoulders, back of the neck, tops of ears, noses, cheeks and tops of feet. Choose a sunscreen that has SPF of at least 15, and at least 4 stars for UVA protection. Top up every 2 hours, especially between swimming or paddling.
- 3. Always pack a sunhat Use a floppy sunhat that protects the face and neck whenever out in the sun. Wearing a hat yourself can really encourage your child to follow suit.
- 4. Drink lots of water Make sure there is access to water throughout the day, especially in warm weather and encourage regular drinks, particularly when running around.

Remember 'Slip' on a t-shirt, 'Slap' on a hat and 'Slop' on some sun cream!

For more information about staying safe in sun call and ask to speak to our School Nurses office on 0300 247 0090 or visit www.nhs.uk and search sun safety tips.

Picnic and Play

The next lunch is for Year 2 and this will take place on Wednesday 27th June.

Stay and Play

Please join us on Friday 27th June for a 'Stay and Play' session from 9-9.30am. Please enter via the office and make your way to your child's current classroom. Their new teacher and teaching assistant will join you for some games so you have the opportunity to meet them and ask any questions.

Teaching Assistants for 2018/19

- Year R Mrs MacMaster
- Year 1 Mrs Colby
- Year 2 Mrs Scott
- Year 3 Mrs Yates
- Year 4 Mrs Orledge
- Year 5 Mrs Juty
- Year 6 Mrs Dugwell

Reminder of parent teas next week:

- Year 2 parents can meet Mrs Uphill and Mrs Yates on Wednesday 27th June at 2.45pm.
- Year 5 parents can meet Miss Martindale and Mrs Dugwell on Friday 29th June at 2.45pm.

School lunches

Our school lunch provider, HS3C, is very interested in gaining feedback from parents about our school meals. We would appreciate as many parents as possible completing their short survey by clicking on the following link: https://ccbshampshirecc.researchfeedback.net/s.asp?k=152768572070

Announcement of New Parent Governor

Following our announcement of parent governor vacancy, we have received one nomination. As the number of nominations is equal to the number of vacancies we are not required to hold a ballot. It is therefore with great pleasure that we welcome Kate Taylor to the Governing Body with effect from 1st September 2018.

Head lice

We have had several cases of head lice in school this week. Please take the opportunity over the long weekend to check and treat your child's hair. Please be reminded that children's hair needs to be tied back at all times, even on non-uniform days.

- Thank you to everyone who helped, baked, donated and bought tokens at the Fair today.
- 30.6.18 Charity stall in the Salisbury Market. Please sign up for a slot and make money.
- 6.7.18 Camp Out tickets are £5 per family. Available every morning in The Nest. Last morning of sale will be 4.7.18.

Enjoy the long weekend!

Yours sincerely,

Mrs E Weavers Headteacher